Principals Meeting Douglass High School January 23, 1956

The Principals met on the above date at 7:30 P. M. The meeting was opened with prayer, led by Mr. Bowman, Chairman.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

The Following correspondance was read:

- 1. A letter from Mr. Emerick in reply to our letter concerning Dental Aid in our schools. Mr. Emerick said that he would try to make some arrangements for a dentist in the colored schools, that dental work is handled entirely through the Health Department.
- 2. Mr. Drummond received a letter from Mr. David R. Wallace,
 Director, Division of Dental Health. Mr. Wallace gave proceedures
 for getting dental aid in our schools. Mr. Drummond will
 contact the Health Department to see what can be done towards
 this problem.

Mr. Gibson discussed the Workshop held in Middleburg at the Community Center on November 2. He emphasized the fact that the ability of the gifted children should be challenged. The teachers should provide a program of enriched challenging experiences.

Mrs. Schulke suggested that the teachers make all possible use of the Mental Clinic and its services. She also urged the teachers to send to her office as soon as possible the test results for grades 2, 3 and 5.

Mr. Drummond announced the meeting of State's Principals at Hampton Institute March 1 - 3.

The Chairman asked for suggestions for an Agenda for the next meeting. The following suggestions were given.

- 1. Mr. Drummond suggested that we bring samples of Teacher-made tests for evaluation and comparison.
- 2. Mr. Sydnor said he would like to have promotion policies discussed.

The principals present were: Mrs. Jackson, Mrs. Redwood, Mrs. Ellis, Miss Stewart, Mr. Bowman, Mr. Sydnor, Mr. Ewing, Mr. Drummond, Mr. Gibson, Director of Instruction and Mrs. Schulke, Supervisor.

The next meeting will be March 19.

Mr. Douglass Bowman. Chairman

Mrs. Janie Redwood, Secretary